Hello friends and family!

So much has changed for Lucas and me this past year, and each new thing has brought so many
blessings! Since moving to Texas, we have gotten very involved in our local church here called
Plano Bible Chapel. We have loved so much the ministries God has given to us and have built
amazing relationships and friendships with so many around us. Our community here has been
nothing but loving and welcoming as they have encouraged us daily in our walk with the Lord.

Later this month, we have the incredible opportunity to lead a group from our church on a
mission trip to Tarapoto, Peru. We will leave Dallas on Friday, July 26th and return on Tuesday,
August 6th. We will be spending a lot of our time putting on “neighborhood Bible clubs” in
different areas of the city for the kids in that area! These consist of games, Bible stories, Gospel
presentations, and also help to build relationships between the kids, their families, and the
local church in Peru that we are working with—Comunidad Biblica de Tarapoto. We will also
be taking on some construction projects to work on the church building and are having a family
camp for the families in the church! We are so excited!

With so many things going on, we ask for your prayers! Please be praying:

¢ That we faithfully pour into the ministries God has placed in our lives

¢ That we are Godly examples to the kids and young adults we work with

e For safe travels as we go to and from Tarapoto, Peru

e That the kids and adults we come in contact with have open hearts to the Gospel
e That we are able to encourage the church of Comunidad Biblica

¢ That God would use this mission trip to change the hearts and lives of those going

Thank you so much for your time and your prayers,

Lucas and Taylor Fowler



